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I have been a member of the LGBTQIA Executive Committee since 2022, when I began as a 
“at large” member.  I currently serve as the Secretary. As the parent of a transgender child, I 
have developed a sense of activism and fierce allyship. This volunteer opportunity provides 
me with an ability to continue to engage with the LGBTQIA community and work to expand 
visibility and acceptance in the legal community.  As a practicing family law attorney for 
more than twenty-three years, I witnessed the struggles of those in the LGBTQIA community 
to obtain legal rights and privileges related to their most sacred relationships – those with 
partners and children. Now, more than ever, the legal community needs to stand in 
solidarity with our LGBTQIA members. I have enjoyed my work with the Executive 
Committee and hope to continue as Secretary for another term.  


